HIV/AIDS Awareness Programme at Samalkha Group of Institutions
Samalkha Group of Institutions organized a HIV/AIDS Awareness Programme   on 11th March 2014. The Haryana state AIDS Control Society is implementing programmes to control the spread of HIV/AIDS AND also providing care & support to the needy persons. Incidence of HIV/AIDS has become the problem of youth and leading cause of morbidity and mortality among 15-29 years age group word wide. The fact is that the number of cases of HIV infections is more among the age group (15-44), years which is a disturbing trend and needs to be curbed immediately. The aim of National AIDS control organization of India (NACO) is getting to zero by 2015 i.e., Zero new HIV. In view of this Ministry of Health & Family Welfare, Govt. of India has proposed to establish a network with Universities and Educational Institutions to generate awareness regarding HIV/AIDS and to promote voluntary Blood Donations to ensure safe Blood and implement preventive Programmes on HIV/AIDS.

Dr. Ramesh Kumar Batra from Batra Heart Care Hospital in Sonepat, Haryana was the special guest for the day. He said “Today, one of the biggest challenge in front our society is the awareness regarding the worst epidemic disease in the world i.e. HIV-AIDS. Although man has developed cure of many epidemical diseases, but there is no remedy from HIV-AIDS till date. This disease caused the worse effect on the developing countries like India, due to lack of “Education”, therefore it is our moral duty and responsibility being an educated group of the society to spread awareness regarding prevention from this disease”. 
Two students Shubham Sharma (Aero-4th Sem) and Anku Singhal (CSE-2nd Sem) presented their ideas on the above said topic. 
The event was well coordinated and arranged by Ms. Anupam Mann (Asst. Prof, ASH) under the guidance of Dr. Parveen Bhatt (Dean, ASH). 

On this occasion, Prof. (Dr.) Rajesh Goel, Dr. Puja Walia Mann (Dean, FOM) and many other dignitaries of the institute in addition to other senior staff members and students were present. 

The event was a great success as organizing such events is a way of life at SGI.

